
 

Welcome to September!  Sip some lemonade and imagine a cooler breeze b egin to 

blow , as you think upon this gentle song by Andrew Williams:  

 Try to remember the kind of September 
 When life was slow and oh so mellow 
 Try to remember the kind of September 
 When grass was green and grain so yellową 
 
Ponder that here we are once again at the beginning of another autumn.  Teachers and 

students have started a new year and some of our organized church activities which 

were paused for summer play, recreation, and vacations are resuming again.   Read thru 

this newsletter to find out more  and jump in ! 

In the Christian calendar, we are in the ongoing weeks of Kingdomtide following 

Summerõs Pentecost.   

But, on the Jewish Calendar, the world is about to be renewed for another trip round the 

sun (sort of like God is a station manager considering a TV Show he finds especially 

enjoyable, so he puts that show in the òrenew for another yearó column.)  Rosh 

Hashanah begins at sunset Sunday, September 9 th.  And I hear from good sources that 

Humanity is  going to be renewed for another year.  One of the traditions is to eat a slice 

of apple dipped in honey and pray that God will grant all his creations ð and all your 

relations - a sweet, new year . 

My personal (not kosher and , no, Iõm not Jewish) way of ce lebrating Rosh Hashanah is to 

get a caramel and chocolate covered apple at the Rocky Mountain Chocolate Factory 

and devour it in a grateful engorgement on the sweetness of this life God has given me.  
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And on my day off (do you know that my weekly day off i s Friday?), I wade into a creek 

and cast my sins into the water, wiggle my toes and splash the water with my hands in 

the refreshing, cleansing òriver of life.ó  I walk the trail back singing or humming a song I 

learned in church camp as a child:  

 
I've got a river of life flowing out of me! 
Makes the lame to walk, and the blind to see. 
Opens prison doors, sets the captives free! 
I've got a river of life flowing out of me! 
  

Spring up, O well, within my soul! 
Spring up, O well, and make me whole! 
Spring up, O well, and give to me 
That life abundantly 
 

So, thatõs a sharing of my secular (And y Williams) and sacred (apples and splash -day) 

personal rituals that I make time to share  annually with God .  These are ways I try to make 

each September a time to remember  òwhen life was slow and oh so mellow.ó  Do you 

have any personal ways of marking time in fellowship with God?  I encourage you to do 

something special alone with God this month.  Find your special personal celebration 

with God  ð a spiritual sweet spot.  Communicate your gratefulness and experience Godõs 

sweetness.   May God grant all his creations, and all your relations, a sweet new year.  

Pastor Roberta  

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~                                                                 ~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~  

 

 

 

 

           

 

CHURCH COUNCIL MEETING 

Sunday, September 23, following worship  
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CHILDRENõS SUNDAY SCHOOL 
 

All children are always welcome in the 

worship service.  As an added opportunity, 

we enthusiastically invite any young child 

who would like to participate in Sunday 

School to go with a teacher following the 

Celebration Song (the one with maracas and 

tambourines) to a special lesson prepared 

just for you. 

Young children can also begin their Sunday 

in the nursery, if they prefer, and then be 

joined by those leaving from the sanctuary 

for Sunday School. 

 

 

       

  

 

SUNDAYS 

8:45-9:15 Prayer Servant available to pray 

for you/with you in Educ. Building 

9:30 Worship Service begins 

After the Celebration Song, 

Children are invited to Sunday School Class 

 

After worship, 

extended fellowship & refreshments 

 

A sign-up sheet for providing fellowship 

refreshments is in the Fellowship Hall. 

 

TUESDAYS IN BERTRAM 

LADIES BIBLE STUDY 

10:00 a.m.  

followed by opportunity 

to go out to lunch together. 

Our current study is on Romans. 
 

The exception to the Tuesday schedule 

is on the 2 nd  Tuesday of each month  

10:00 a.m. 

our church hosts  

a Cokesbury Sing -Along  

and Communion  

at Bertram Nursing Home.  

Everyone is welcome. 
 

 

WEDNESDAYS 
CHOIR PRACTICE 6:15 p.m.  

 
 

SUPPORT GROUP MINISTRY 

Weekly  Drop -In Support  

HEART TO HEART 

Join us any Thursday 7:00 p.m.  

in Education Building  

One -on -one, Small Group,  

or Private Prayer Room  

 

Monthly  Support Group  

BURDEN BEARERS 

3rd Wednesday  each month, 

10:00 a.m. Fellowship Hall.  

Sharing and praying in support of 

each other while working on tactile 

prayer crafts  



MISSIONARY SUNDAY AUGUST 19 

we welcomed Mary Gurnoõs niece & 

nephew as missionary guests  

 

Dear friends at Bertram UMC,  

Thank you so much for so much ð the 

kind greetings, the baby outfits and 

crocheted blanket, and the financial gift 

to our ministry in the amount of $470.  

We are so encouraged and count it an 

honor and privilege to be partnered with 

you in ministry to make Jesus known to 

the Portuguese people!  

In Christ, 

Jeremy & Meredithéand Jeremiah 

 

 

Ken and Guileen Odiorne  

Ken & Guileen are packing up and moving out 

soon to Celeste, Texas near Greenville to be 

near their family.  They will be enjoying beautiful 

countryside living.  

Bertram UMC honored them at this yearõs 

Hamburger Lunch School Supply Event, and 

they were recognized by proclamation at the 

August City Council Meeting for their many 

years of community  leadership and  service.  

We will miss them deeply, but send them out 

with prayers of blessings and new beginni ngs.  

 

  



Annual Hamburger Lunch  

School Supply Fundraiser raised $1,318

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Mary Brown, Cathy Frioux, Pete Nodecker and 

Pastor Roberta passed out the cookies you baked 

and lovingly bagged for the Burnet Consolidated 

School District staff orientation breakfast and 

vendor greet.  This year, Ronnie Lewis made 

awesome bulldog image key chain grips with his 

leather art.  Bertram Elementary Librarian Susie 

Guzman won our filled-to-the-brim red rolling 

cooler door-prize raffle.  Thank you to all who 

contributed to this wonderful Back to School 

welcome tradition.  Pray for our district school 

staff, teachers, students, and bus drivers. 

 

²ƻǳƭŘ ȅƻǳ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǇǊŀȅ ŦƻǊ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ǊŜŎŜƴǘ άƎŜǘ ǘƘŜ ǿƻǊŘ ƻǳǘέ ŜƴŘŜŀǾƻǊǎ?  We have 

handed out a beautiful color-printed information card, designed by Gwen Bernard and Karen 

Bizzak, that advertises our Sunday Service/Weekly Heart to Heart/and monthly Burden Bearers 

ministries ς at the above BCISD event, and in 50 Oatmeal Festival vendor swag-bags; and we 

have placed an invitation to our church in the Chamber of Commerce 1,000 magazines for new 

residents and local businesses which will be coming out around November.  We used the same 

printer mock-up ad as a paid Facebook ad for the church that is running now.  Please LIKE our 

First UMC Bertram Facebook page and SHARE our posts with your Facebook friends to keep 

our invitations going strong.  We will have cards in church that you can pass out to friends and 

ƴŜƛƎƘōƻǊǎ ǘƻƻΣ ŀǎ ǿŜ ŀƭƭ ǿƻǊƪ ǘƻƎŜǘƘŜǊ ǘƻ ǎǇǊŜŀŘ ƻǳǊ ŎƘǳǊŎƘΩǎ ƛnvitation to the community. 

 

Are you on the church email list?   

If not, please send an email to 

 robertagoodman317@yahoo.com and we will get 

ȅƻǳ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ƭƛǎǘΦ  LǘΩǎ ŀ ƎǊŜŀǘ ǿŀȅ ǘƻ ǎǘŀȅ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŜŘΦ  LŦ 

you have prayer requests to add or updates for our 

prayer list, either email me at the address above or 

call my cell phone 512-277-0459.  If you know of 

someone in need of a home visit, phone call, hospital 

or nursing home visit, please call me.  I count on your 

eyes and ears.  Thank you. ς Pastor Roberta 
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